


the CED and supports the efforts of all stations, bureaus, and assignments to promote 
community oriented policing. The CED Commander does this in collaboration with the 
Commanders of the various Department bureaus (FOB, Special Operations, Investigations, etc.). 
The CED must also host community events and programs to build community trust and must 
also work with the Media Relations Unit to provide information to the community.
SFPD also provided examples of how leadership engages in community policing at the 
neighborhood level. For example, the Chief and the CED Commander participated in merchant 
walks in various neighborhoods and attended Asian Pacific Islander Forums over the past year. A 
Deputy Chief prepared written responses to questions from community members who attended 
another Asian Pacific Islander Forum. As another example, the Director of the Crime Strategies 
Division (a non-sworn member of the Command Staff) worked with the Captains of the CED and 
the Bayview District Station as well as other stakeholders to develop a Violence Prevention 
Campaign aimed at, among other goals, improving responses to street violence and identifying 
supportive services to those affected by a critical violent incident or homicide. The Campaign 
will do a pilot project in the Bayview district and then replicated throughout the city. 
Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial 
compliance with this recommendation.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would 
like to discuss these further. 
Tanya
 
Tanya S. Koshy (she/her)
Deputy Attorney General
Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100
Oakland, CA  94612












































